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It was designed after the Style , so some would call it a copycat implant while others would say it is an
updated design that improved upon perceived shortcomings of the One complaint about the was that it was
too firm, so the CPG was designed with a softer gel. Does it feel meaningfully softer in the body? Is it so soft
that it is inadequately form stable, allowing its shape to deform and even create ripples? There is no question
that when comparing a CPG to a in your hand that the CPG feels softer and the seems a bit more form stable.
But it is not obvious how different they actually look and feel inside of the body. Both implants are clearly
excellent. There is just a different balance of form stability and softness. There is no expectation that it will be
available in the United States in the foreseeable future. The CPG breast implant shapes were designed with a
different overall style than the The s have an exaggerated teardrop shape, with more fill in the lower part of
the implant. The CPG has a slightly greater similarity to a round breast implant. The CPG edges have a
slightly wider radius while the edges taper more. Most CPG shapes project more towards the middle, while s
tend to project more in the lower third of the implant. But these are extremely subtle and subjective
distinctions. Even the smallest differences in patient breast tissue, surgical technique, or implant size selection
will have a greater effect on the final breast shape. At moderate heights and projections, the CPG and the MM
are the most popular shapes because they are ideal for the widest range of breast types. Since the , Mentor has
released five other CPG shapes. All of the shapes are named with numbers. The 3 indicates it is the most
cohesive of the three types of silicone used in Mentor implants all CPGs are Cohesive 3; Cohesive 1 and
Cohesive 2 gels are used for round breast implants, though only cohesive 1 gel is available in the USA. The
second number indicates the height, with 1 being low, 2 moderate, and 3 tall. The final number is for
projection, with 1 being moderate, 2 being moderate-plus, and 3 being high. In the 2 height moderate , all
three projections are made, a , , and In the 1 height low , only a 2 moderate plus projection is made, the In the
3 height tall , only a 2 moderate plus projection and a 3 high projection are made, the , and the So how do you
choose the right size? There is no formula to select the exact CPG style for a given patient, nor is there a single
right answer. In general, the lower the height and the greater the projection, the more the breast will look
round. The greatest distinction of any gummy bear implant from a standard round silicone implant is when the
tallest of the gummy bear implants, because the height creates a more graduated taper in the upper breast. The
final selection should always be left to the surgeon, as he or she will know the shape with which they could
most enhance a breast. It is hard for surgeons, and it must be impossible for patients to make sense out of these
meaningless marketing terms. Texture of Mentor CPG silicone gel breast implants Another important
identifying characteristic of a breast implant is its surface texturing. When the implant surface is still sticky
during the curing process, a special sponge is pressed against it under high pressure. When it is removed, it
leaves a roughened impression. Their data shows that it has been effective in preventing rotation. Mentor
breast implants are made in America Mentor is distinguished from Allergan and Sientra by being the only
company to manufacturer its implants in the United States. These are just promotional guidelines, but it is
interesting to note the situations in which they envision the use of each of their CPG shapes. The CPG is very
soft to squeeze. Even with a large piece cut out of the implant, the gel still stays together even under pressure.
With the pressure relieved, the gel returns to its place within the shell. This is interesting to see, but one should
not extrapolate this to imagine what occurs in the body with a broken implant. There is a perception by both
the general public and plastic surgeons that gummy bear implants cannot break, and that if they do, the gel
cannot go anywhere. While the rupture rate is low, indeed they can break. And while there are cases in which
the gel did stay within the shell of a broken gummy bear implant, there are also cases in which the gel
migrated out of the shell. They certainly are more resilient to such problems than standard silicone gel, but no
one should think that they are impervious to breakage and leakage. Note how the CPG is soft enough to
conform to the irregularities of the fingers, yet still maintains its overall shape. When as standard round
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implant is tipped like this, some of the shell shifts to the lower part of the bag, creating a quasi-tear drop
shape. However, for that to occur, some degree of folding in the shell must occur see other photos in this series
for an example. And when it does adopt this teardrop shape, it will not hold the shape either as predictable nor
as smoothly as does the CPG shown in this photograph. When the CPG is turned upside down, it still
maintains its shape. This illustrates what it means for a breast implant to be form stable. It also suggests how
there can be a deformity if the implant were to turn in the body. With a properly sized implant and careful
surgical technique, this is a very uncommon event, but it still can occur. In either case, the only treatment is to
remove the shaped implant and either reposition it with a chance of it happening again or to switch both
implants to a round implant. Rotation is a tradeoff of shaped implants that every patient must accept. If
properly sized and if the operation is carefully done, then it is a rare event, but it is not a never event. This
MRI of a cohesive implant in a breast shows how its shape in the body is very similar to what is shown in the
photos above. Note how the back of the implant conforms to the rib cage. While this MRI shows the implant
totally free of any folds and a nice teardrop taper, gummy bear implants can form surface irregularities in
certain situations. On the left is a CPG and on the right is a standard round silicone gel implant. One can see
undulations on the top surface of the round implant. The CPG preserves its shape with no conspicuous folds,
whereas the standard round implant has significant shell folding. Part of the reason for this is that the gel in the
standard implant is less cohesive. Another reason is that the bag of the standard round gel implant is not filled
as fully as the bag of the CPG implant. If it had memory, why would it look so different standing up than lying
down? In fact, the gel in all standard round silicone implants has no memory or shape retention whatsoever.
The gel may be cohesive to some extent, but that is not the same thing as being form stable. Of course with
pressure from the breast against it, it would not be collapse and fold this much. The final shape of a standard
silicone breast implant is very dependent on the pressure put against it in the body, whereas gummy bear
implants ideally maintain their shape. It is said that a standard silicone implant is shaped by the breast and that
a highly cohesive implant shapes the breast. Note how the CPG on the left has just a slight amount of buckling
about halfway up. A stiffer implant such as the would be less likely to do this. But Mentor intentionally
softened the CPG gel to create what they thought was the ideal balance of form stability and softness. Leave a
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The accessories include cigarette lighter horn and mobile charging system, etc. Ignition System a b c d Spark
plugs for petrol vehicle Distributor Ignition coil Ignition switch, etc. Charging System a b Alternator
Regulator, etc. Ignition system fulfills this requirement. It is a part of electrical system which carries the
electric current at required voltage to the spark plug which generates spark at correct time. It consists of a
battery, switch, distributor ignition coil, spark plugs and necessary wiring. A compression ignition engine, i.
Because, self ignition of fuel air mixture takes place when diesel is injected in the compressed air at high
temperature at the end of compression stroke. It should produce spark for sufficient duration so that mixture
can be ignited at all operating speeds of automobile. Ignition system should function satisfactory at all engine
speeds. Longer life of contact points and spark plug. The system must be easy to maintain, light in weight and
compact in size. There should be provision of spark advance with speed and load. It should be able to function
smoothly even when the spark plug electrodes are deposited with carbon lead or oil. Automobile Electrical
Systems 3. In battery ignition system, the current in the primary winding is supplied by a battery whereas it is
supplied by a magneto in magneto ignition system. Battery ignition system is used in cars and light truck.
Magneto ignition system is used in some scooters. Both the systems work on the principle of mutual
electromagnetic induction. Electronic ignition systems use solid state devices such as transistors and
capacitors. A typical battery ignition system for four cylinder SI engine has been shown in Figure 3. Battery or
Coil Ignition System The primary circuit consists of battery, switch, primary winding and contact breaker
point which is grounded. A condenser is also connected in parallel to the contact breaker points. One end of
the condenser is grounded and other connected to the contact breaker arm. It is provided to avoid sparking at
contact breaker points so as to increase their life. The secondary ignition circuit consists of secondary winding
distributors and spark plugs. All spark plugs are grounded. The ignition coil steps up 12 volts or 6 volt supply
to a very high voltage which may range from 20, to 30, volts. A high voltage is required for the spark to jump
across the spark plug gas. This spark ignites the air-fuel mixture as the end of compression stroke. The rotor of
the distributor revolves and distributors the current to 23 Automobile Engineering the four segments which
send the current to different spark plugs. For a 4-cylinder engine the cam of the contact breaker has four lobes.
Therefore, it makes and breaks the contact of the primary circuit four times in every revolution of cam.
Because of which current is distributed to all the spark plugs in some definite sequence. The primary winding
of ignition coil has less number of turns e. The secondary winding has relatively large number of turns e.
When ignition switch in turned on, the current flows from battery to the primary winding. This produces
magnetic field in the coil. When the contact point is open, the magnetic field collapses and the movement of
the magnetic field induces current in the secondary winding of ignition coil. As the number of turns in
secondary winding are more, a very high voltage is produced across the terminals of secondary. The
distributor sends this high voltage to the proper spark plug which generates spark for ignition of fuel-air
mixture. In this way, high voltage current is passed to all spark in a definite order so that combustion of
fuel-air mixture takes place in all cylinders of the engine. A ballast register is connected in series in primary
circuit to regulate the current. At the time of starting this register is bypassed so that more current can flow in
this circuit. The breaker points are held by a spring except when they are forced apart by lobes of the cam.
Advantages a b c d e Low initial cost. Better spark at low speeds and better starting than magneto system. No
problems due to adjustment of spark timings. Simpler than magneto system. Disadvantages a b Battery
requires periodical maintenance. In case of battery malfunction, engine cannot be started. So, the magneto
produces and supplies current in primary winding. Rest of the system is same as that in battery ignition
system. A magneto ignition system for a four cylinder SI engine has been shown in Figure 3. The magneto
consists of a fixed armature having primary and secondary windings and a rotating magnetic assembly. This
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rotating assembly is driven by the engine. Rotation of magneto generates current in primary winding having
small number of turns. Secondary winding having large number of turns generates high voltage current which
is supplied to distributor. The distributor sends this current to respective spark plugs. The magneto may be of
rotating armature type or rotating magnet type. In rotating armature type magneto, the armature having
primary and secondary windings and the condenser rotates between the poles of a stationary horse shoe
magnet. In magneto, the magnetic field is produced by permanent magnets. Advantages a b 24 c Better
reliability due to absence of battery and low maintenance. Better suited for medium and high speed engines.
Modern magneto systems are more compact, therefore require less space. Disadvantages a b c Adjustment of
spark timings adversely affects the voltage. Burning of electrodes is possible at high engine speeds due to high
voltage. Cost is more than that of magneto ignition systems. Automobile Electrical Systems Figure 3. Magneto
Ignition System 3. These systems have overcome the limitations of conventional battery ignition and
magneto-ignition ignition systems. Modern automobiles make use of these systems. Two systems, common in
use, are: These systems are more reliable and require less maintenance. Wear and tear of components is
reduced and life of spark plugs is increased with the use of electronic ignition. Charging is required as the
capacity of a battery to supply current is limited to the energy stored in it in the form of chemical energy.
Battery supplies the current to run the starting motor, various lights and horn, etc. The charging system
generates electricity to recharge the battery and run other electrical components. Generator or Dynamo It
converts mechanical energy into electrical energy. Regulator It controls the generator output according to the
need. It controls the current or voltage. Relay It is used to control the flow of current between generator and
battery. It acts as circuit breaker. Both SI and CI engines cannot start by itself. These engines need to be
cranked by a starting motor. This motor is also called a starter or cranking motor. Cranking of any engine
means rotating its crank shaft. Rotation of crank shaft causes the piston to reciprocate. When piston
reciprocates, suction, compression, expansion and exhaust strokes of engine are completed. Thus, engine
completes its working cycle and it starts running. Starting motor produces necessary torque to rotate the
engine wheel crank shaft through a suitable gear one pinion on motor and other ring gear around engine wheel.
Starting motor to produce rotation of crank shaft. Drive mechanism to transfer rotary motion of starter to the
crank shaft of the engine. The ignition switch to start motor. The battery supplies the necessary current to the
primary winding of ignition coil which is converted into high voltage current to produce spark. It also supplied
current to run the starting motor when engine is cranked for starting. A battery stores energy in the form of
chemical energy and supplies it for running lights and other accessories of an automobile. Lead-acid battery is
commonly used in most of the automobiles. It consists of a primary winding and a secondary winding wound
on a laminated soft iron core.
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Go through this student study guide carefully, all materials assigned, and the instructions on this sheet. You
need to confine yourself to using the vocabulary and structures the students are learning. This is one of the
hardest parts of teaching beginning students. You need to practice speaking using vocabulary the students will
understand. Go through this conversation guide carefully and prepare yourself for each exercise. Prepare
necessary materials as needed. Prepare to give instructions and responses to students in simple Turkish. You
need to think about this and practice ahead of time. Remember to train yourself to use a common set of
instructions and responses. You can gradually add more complicated instructions and responses as the
semester progresses. Bring with you a backpack or bag with different objects one typically carries in a
backpack. This will be used in Part C. Prepare as set of flashcards with the cardinal numbers for a drill
exercise in Part A. Bring with you photographs or images for a description exercise in Part B and C. Bring
with you the identity cards you have been using in the previous two sessions. Add some more identities in
order to create more variety. Remind students at the beginning of the session that there will be 10 minutes at
the end of the session in which they can ask you questions in English. Then try to stick to Turkish or body
language or illustrations throughout the session. Whole group together minutes Move from student to student,
but give students plenty of time to think and respond before helping them along. The group should be in a
circle of chairs or around a table. Greetings and how are you? Greet the group as a whole as well as each
student individually. Similar to the class activity on p. After initial greetings hand out identity cards to
students and ask them to introduce one another similar to the conversation on p. Students work in pairs for
dialogue practice minutes Remember to encourage students to stand up and act out dialogues. With their
partners, students will identify as many objects as possible in the classroom and tell their partners how many
there are of each object. Based on the dialogue for homework on Zafer the Curious Alien, each pair will
reenact a similar situation in which Zafer arrives in Turkey asking questions and introducing himself to other
Turks. The questions and conversation should be similar to the dialogue students completed for homework.
Whole group together minutes Activity 1: Using the objects you brought it, have students practice naming the
objects and using numbers to explain how many there are of each object. Using the back pack or bag you
brought it, ask students to identify all of the objects you placed in the back pack using the vocabulary they
know from Units 1, 2, and 3. Students will perform the section of dialogue they have memorized before the
group for pronunciation practice. Using the photographs or images you have prepared, ask students to describe
the different objects or scenes in the photographs. Give the students a chance to ask questions in English
during the last minutes. This is a good time to discuss cultural issues that came up during the session. This is
also a good opportunity to discuss some pronunciation errors. End the session on a positive note.
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Benefits, harms, and costs: Harm is implied by the decreased survival benefit when suboptimal surgery is
performed. Women with disease confined to the ovary should receive thorough surgical staging to provide the
woman with maxi- mum information to inform her decision for or against adju- vant therapy. The more
localized the disease appears, the more extensive the assessment should be, including the biop- sies required to
confirm the clinical impression of low stage disease. At the initial surgery, patients with extensive abdominal
dis- ease should have an attempt at optimal debulking. Women with liver metastases or obvious para-aortic
lym- phadenopathy should be referred to a gynaecologic or med- ical oncologist prior to embarking on surgery
to rule out a gastrointestinal primary and to allow consideration of neoad- juvant therapy. The information
should not be construed as dictating an exclusive course of treatment or procedure to be followed. Local
institutions can dictate amendments to these opinions. They should be well doc- umented if modified at the
local level. None of the contents may be reproduced in any form without prior written permission of SOGC.
Each year 2, new ovarian cancers are diag- nosed in Canada. Surgery serves two roles for the patient with an
adnexal mass: The diagnostic role of surgery enables: The therapeutic role of surgery provides the opportunity
for optimal debulking, grant- ing a survival advantage. II-3 B Surgery also has a role in symp- tom
management, such as alleviating bowel obstruction. Although gynaecologic oncology is a recognized
subspecialty, many gynaecologists and some general surgeons may find them- selves involved in the decision
making process with women who have an adnexal mass that is suspicious for malignancy. If doubt exists
concerning optimal care, subspecialty con- sultation should be considered. In addition, particular attention
should be paid to examination of the supraclavicular nodes. Imaging tests should include a chest X-ray and
abdominal and pelvic ultrasound. The ultrasound will help to identify tumour characteristics, the presence of
ascites, hydronephrosis, enlarged aortic nodes, liver metastasis or an omental cake. A CA can be a useful
marker of disease status, especially during adjuvant therapy. If the individual has bowel symptoms, a barium
enema or colonoscopy is recommended. The CT scan is an optimal investigation providing further information on metastases. It may identify the primary disease in another organ such as the pancreas. Preoperative
bowel prepara- tion such as fleets phosphosoda 2 tabs in am and pm on days prior to surgery is recommended.
The mass with a intermediate index of suspicion for malignancy Intermediate index of suspicion for ovarian
cancer is suggested by the following ultrasound findings: The sur- gical approach may be via laparotomy or
laparoscopy, provided the staging procedures in section C. The mass highly suspicious for malignancy
Clinical features giving rise to a high index of suspicion for malig- nancy include fixation of the pelvic mass,
ascites, an omental cake, enlarged nodes or bowel obstruction. When there is a high index of suspicion for
malignancy, the physician should review with the patient the following indications for surgery: Discus- sion of
the risks of surgery should include bleeding, infection, thromboembolism, and the possibility of vascular,
urologic, and digestive tract trauma. Preoperative counselling should be pro- vided by a skilled
multidisciplinary team including: Patients should be informed that if cancer is identi- fied, adjuvant
chemotherapy will likely be required. A patient who presents with pelvic mass and parenchymal liver
metastases, enlarged para-aortic nodes or malignant pleur- al effusion should be referred to a gynaecologic or
medical oncol- ogist prior to embarking on surgery. Neoadjuvant chemotherapy should be strongly considered
in this situation. Surgery for ovarian cancer involves the technical ability to conduct at minimum a total
abdominal hysterectomy TAH , bilateral salpingo-oophorectomy BSO , and omentectomy. It also involves the
depth of understanding of the disease process and a willingness to interact with medical or gynaecologic oncologists to help women work through their decision making process. The ultimate goal of the health care
community should be to offer the best medical and surgical care to patients with ovarian cancer for their
survival advantage and quality of life. This guideline supports the general principle of intraoperative
management advocated in previously published guidelines. The more localized the disease appears, the more
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extensive the assessment should be, including biopsies to con- firm the clinical impression of low stage
disease. II-3 A Opti- mal debulking provides a median survival advantage. Intraoperative management with an
intermediate preoperative index of suspicion for malignancy The following staging procedures are important
in a patient with an intermediate preoperative index of suspicion for malignancy. Washings or a collection of
ascites should be obtained for cyto- logic assessment on entry into the abdomen. The following sites should be
routinely inspected and palpated: Surgery includes a total abdominal hysterectomy and bilateral
salpingo-oophorec- tomy and infracolic omentectomy. In the patient who is inter- ested in preserving fertility,
a unilateral salpingo-oophorectomy is an option if the disease is low grade and confined to one ovary.
Consideration should be given to a biopsy of the remaining ovary, especially if a suspicious lesion is
identified. Any pelvic adhesions should be biopsied. The risk of disease when the following areas appear
clinically negative are: Intraoperative management with a high preoperative index of suspicion for malignancy
In a patient with a high preoperative index of suspicion for malignancy, surgery should be completed through
an adequate midline incision. Tumour size and distribution of disease should be documented at the beginning
and end of the operation. If there is obvious intra-abdominal or retroperitoneal disease, the aim of surgery is to
debulk as much intra- and retroperitoneal tumour as possible. II-3 B Case studies suggest that patients who
have small volume disease at the onset of surgery have the longest survival, patients with large volume disease
who are debulked to less than one cm in any one site have an interme- diate survival advantage 36 months ,
and patients left with more than one cm disease in any site have the poorest median survival 30 months. In a
review of American women with ovarian cancer, Munoz12 reported that only ten percent of women with stage
1 and 2 ovarian cancer and 50 to 70 percent of patients with stage 3 and 4 disease received staging and
treatment as recommended in the NIH consensus statement. Munoz reported that the absence of full
lymphaden- ectomy was the most common deficiency in the surgery of women with pre- sumptive early stage
disease. Survival was shown to be affected by the adequacy of the surgical procedure and by the training of
the physician caring for these patients. However, the patient mix was dif- ferent between the two groups. Fifty
percent of the gynaeco- logic oncologist patients had advanced disease, compared to 30 percent of the
gynaecologist patients. II-3 B Junor18,19 conducted a retrospective review of 1, Scottish women diagnosed
with ovarian cancer in , , , and Analysis of the data revealed that gynaecologic oncologists saw women with
more advanced disease, older patients, and more women with ascites. On average, gynaecologists cared for
women with a better prognosis. Despite this difference in patient characteristics between the two groups, there
was a 25 percent improvement in the three year survival for patients with stage 3 disease treated by the
gynaecologic oncologists as compared to those treated by the gynaecologists, translating into a median
prolongation survival of five months. If there has been no assessment of the upper abdomen or
retroperitoneum or suboptimal debulking, a second surgery should be considered either immediately or as an
interval debulking procedure. In those with metastatic disease, long-term survival can be pro- longed with the
use of adjuvant therapy. All ovarian cancer patients should be offered follow-up as provided by their local
cancer centre. The medical, psychosocial, and sexual well-being of women diagnosed for ovarian cancer
should be addressed. Women with disease confined to the ovary should receive thorough staging to provide
the woman with maximum information to inform her decision for or against adjuvant therapy. The more
localized the disease appears, the more extensive the assessment should be, including the biopsies required to
confirm the clinical impression of low stage disease. Women with liver metastases or obvious para-aortic lymphadenompathy should be referred to a gynaecologic or medical oncologist prior to embarking on surgery to
rule out gastrointestinal primary and to allow consideration of neoadjuvant chemotherapy. There is no level A
evidence for the therapeutic surgical practices that are advocated; how- ever, as society and the medical
community become more sup- portive of randomized trials as the basis for treatment recommendations, this
information may become available. We do have sufficient information on prognostic factors in ovarian cancer
and this is the basis for these surgical staging recom- mendations. The Canadian standard of care for any
woman pre- senting with an adnexal mass suspicious for malignancy is staging with optimal debulking
surgery at initial laparotomy. J Soc Obstet Gynaecol Can ;22 Guidelines for the laparoscopic management of
the adnexal mass. J Soc Obstet Gynaecol Can ;20 Advanced epithelial ovarian can- cer: Trimbos JB, Bolis G.
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Guidelines for surgical staging of ovarian cancer. Obstet Gynaecol Survey ; NCCN ovarian cancer practice
guidelines. J Amer Med Assoc ; Ovarian cancer surgical practice guidelines. Evidence obtained from at least
one properly random- ized controlled trial. Evidence from well-designed controlled trials without
randomization. Evidence from well-designed cohort prospective or retrospective or case-control studies,
preferably from more than one centre or research group. Evidence obtained from comparisons between times
or places with or without the intervention. Opinions of respected authorities, based on clinical experience,
descriptive studies, or reports of expert committees. There is good evidence to support the recommendation
that the condition be specifically considered in a periodic health examination. There is fair evidence to support
the recommendation that the condition be specifically considered in a periodic health examination. There is
poor evidence regarding the inclusion or exclu- sion of the condition in a periodic health examination, but
recommendations may be made on other grounds. There is fair evidence to support the recommendation that
the condition not be considered in a periodic health examination. There is good evidence to support the
recommendation that the condition be excluded from consideration in a periodic health examination.
Specialized surgery in ovarian cancer. Eur J Cancer Clin Onc ; The influence of cytore- ductive surgery on
recurrence-free interval and survival in small- volume stage III epithelial ovarian cancer: Systematic pelvic
and pata-aortic lymphadenectomy during cytoreductive surgery in advanced ovarian cancer: Systematic pelvic
and paraaortic lymphadenectomy for advanced ovarian cancer: Patterns of care for women with ovarian cancer
in the United States. J Clin Onc ; National survey of ovarian carcinoma part V:
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His father was a member of an old Virginia family of English origin whose ancestor, Richard Mosby, was
born in England in [2] and settled in Charles City, Virginia in the early 17th century. Mosby was named after
his maternal grandfather, John Singleton, who also was ethnic English. Because of his small stature and frail
health, Mosby was the victim of bullies throughout his school career. Instead of becoming withdrawn and
lacking in self-confidence, the boy responded by fighting back. The editor of his memoirs recounted a
statement Mosby made that he never won any fight in which he was engaged. The only time he did not lose a
fight was when an adult stepped in and broke it up. Unable to keep up with his mathematics class, [4] Mosby
left the college after two years. He was far above average in Latin, Greek, and literature all of which he
enjoyed , but mathematics was still a problem for him. In his third year, a quarrel erupted between Mosby and
a notorious bully, George R. When Mosby heard from a friend that Turpin had insulted him, Mosby sent
Turpin a letter asking for an explanationâ€”one of the rituals in the code of honor to which Southern
gentlemen adhered. Turpin became enraged and declared that on their next meeting, he would "eat him up
raw! When the two met and Mosby said, "I hear you have been making assertions At that point, Mosby pulled
out the pistol and shot his adversary in the neck. The distraught year-old Mosby went home to await his fate.
He was arrested and arraigned on two charges: After a trial that almost resulted in a hung jury , Mosby was
convicted of the lesser offense but received the maximum sentence. Mosby later discovered that he had been
expelled from the university before he was brought to trial. When Mosby expressed his desire to study law,
Robertson offered the use of his law library. Mosby studied law for the rest of his incarceration. Friends and
family used political influence in an attempt to obtain a pardon. Although he was Scots-Welsh Protestant
nominally Methodist or agnostic and she was Catholic , courtship ensued. Her father was Beverly L. By , the
family included five children adding Lincoln Mosby, , and Victoria Stuart Mosby Coleman, , and lived in
Warrenton, Virginia. The Catholic Church established a mission in Warrenton by , which is now known as St.
John the Evangelist Catholic Church. Mosby - and Ada B. Military career in the American Civil War[ edit ]
Mosby during the American Civil War [ edit ] Mosby spoke out against secession, but joined the Confederate
army as a private at the outbreak of the war. Jones became a Major and was instructed to form a more
collective "Virginia Volunteers", which he created with two mounted companies and eight companies of
infantry and riflemen, including the Washington Mounted Rifles. Mosby thought the Virginia Volunteers
lacked congeniality, and he wrote to the governor requesting to be transferred. However, his request was not
granted. Even as a prisoner Mosby spied on his enemy. During a brief stopover at Fort Monroe he detected an
unusual buildup of shipping in Hampton Roads and learned they were carrying thousands of troops under
Ambrose Burnside from North Carolina on their way to reinforce John Pope in the Northern Virginia
Campaign. When he was released, Mosby walked to the army headquarters outside Richmond and personally
related his findings to Robert E. Stuart led raids behind Union lines in Prince William , Fairfax and Loudoun
counties , seeking to disrupt federal communications and supplies between Washington D. Mosby, Newell,
Neely, Quarles. Walter Gosden, Harry T. The 43rd Battalion operated officially as a unit of the Army of
Northern Virginia , subject to the commands of Lee and Stuart, but its men 1, of whom served from January
through April lived outside of the norms of regular army cavalrymen. The Confederate government certified
special rules to govern the conduct of partisan rangers. These included sharing in the disposition of spoils of
war. They had no camp duties and lived scattered among the civilian population. He and his men captured
three Union officers, including Brig. Mosby wrote in his memoirs that he found Stoughton in bed and roused
him with a "spank on his bare back. Mosby quickly asked if he had ever heard of "Mosby". The general
replied, "Yes, have you caught him? After routing a company of the Sixth Michigan Cavalry and burning their
camp, Mosby reported the success to J. He retired from the field with his troops and returned to action a month
later. Mosby was thus enrolled in the Provisional Army of the Confederate States and soon promoted to
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lieutenant colonel on January 21, , and to colonel, December 7, The Personal Memoirs of Ulysses S. Grant
tell of an incident near Warrenton, Virginia on about May 1, when Mosby unknowingly missed by only a few
minutes a chance to kill or capture Grant, who was traveling unguarded on a special train from Washington
back to his headquarters to launch the Overland Campaign. Mosby endured a second serious wound on
September 14, , while taunting a Union regiment by riding back and forth in front of it. A Union bullet
shattered the handle of his revolver before entering his groin. Barely staying on his horse to make his escape,
he resorted to crutches during a quick recovery and returned to command three weeks later. Grant to tell Maj. I
think they should be taken and kept at Fort McHenry or some secure place as hostages for good conduct of
Mosby and his men. When any of them are caught with nothing to designate what they are hang them without
trial. According to reports at the time, his last words were, "My last moments are sweetened by the reflection
that for every man you murder this day Mosby will take a tenfold vengeance. Seddon of his intention to
respond in kind, Mosby ordered seven Union prisoners, chosen by lot, to be executed in retaliation on
November 6, , at Rectortown, Virginia. Although seven men were duly chosen in the original "death lottery,"
in the end just three men were actually executed. Then, on the way to the place of execution a prisoner
recognized Masonic regalia on the uniform of Confederate Captain Montjoy, a recently inducted Freemason
then returning from a raid. The condemned captive gave him a secret Masonic distress signal. Captain
Montjoy substituted one of his own prisoners for his fellow Mason [33] though one source speaks of two
Masons being substituted. The soldiers charged with carrying out the executions of the revised group of seven
successfully hanged three men. They shot two more in the head and left them for dead remarkably, both
survived. The other two condemned men managed to escape separately. With both camps treating prisoners as
"prisoners of war" for the duration, there were no more executions. While dining with a local family, Mosby
was fired on through a window, and the ball entered his abdomen two inches below the navel. The commander
of the Union detachment, Maj. Although left for dead, Mosby recovered and returned to the war effort once
again two months later. Morgan, calling on Mosby to surrender and promising the same terms as extended to
Gen. Further negotiations followed, at Winchester and Millwood. Finally, on April 21, , in Salem, Virginia ,
Mosby disbanded the rangers, and on the following day many former rangers rode their worst horses to
Winchester to surrender, receive paroles and return to their homes. Some proposed that they return to
Richmond and capture the Union officers who were occupying the White House of the Confederacy , but
Mosby rejected the plan, telling them, "Too late! It would be murder and highway robbery now. We are
soldiers, not highwaymen. When Mosby finally confirmed the arrest order had been rescinded, he surrendered
on June 17, one of the last Confederate officers to do so. He resumed his law practice in Warrenton , and by
December, was prosecuting the internal revenue collector in Prince William County for mule-stealing.
Nonetheless, during the year after receiving his parole, Mosby often found himself harassed by occupying
Union forces, arrested on petty or trumped-up charges, until his wife and young son Revardy, after being
rebuffed by President Andrew Johnson despite their mutual kinship ties, met General Grant in January and
secured a handwritten exemption from arrest and guarantee of safe conduct. Grant for that document. Mosby
also told Grant he believed vehemently that election of Horace Greeley a long-time editor of the New York
Tribune detested in the South would be worse for the South because the men surrounding him were worse than
those surrounding his old benefactor Grant. A few days later, Massachusetts Congressman Benjamin Butler
presented an amnesty bill for former Confederates, as Mosby had suggested in that meeting, and soon
President Grant signed it into law. He is a different man entirely from what I supposed. He is able and
thoroughly honest and truthful. Many Southerners still considered Grant "the enemy". Mosby received death
threats, his boyhood home was burned down, and at least one attempt was made to assassinate him. Later
reflecting on the animosity shown to him by his fellow Virginians, Mosby stated in a May letter that "There
was more vindictiveness shown to me by the Virginia people for my voting for Grant than the North showed
to me for fighting four years against him. He thus spent much time campaigning for the Republican candidate,
Rutherford B. Scandals had rocked the Grant Administration as it ended, but Hayes became the next President,
and Mosby hoped for a patronage appointment. He also courted powerful Ohio Congressman James Garfield ,
telling him his desire for a government position, preferably in the Justice Department. He was instead offered
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a position as trade representative to Canton, but ultimately confirmed by the Senate as United States consul to
Hong Kong a position he held from to Bailey had colluded with his vice-consul Loring who Mosby fired , to
bilk the government of thousands of dollars in fees. Bailey had pocketed fees charged Chinese emigrants
sailing to the U. Mosby thought Bailey had almost doubled his salary over the previous eight years by
embezzlement and kickbacks, and stopped charging for shipboard examinations which he personally
conducted. Seward had been nominated to become the ambassador to China and was confirmed on January 7,
Myers of Reading, Pennsylvania, had reported to State Department superiors that George Seward and his
vice-consul Oliver Bradford had been engaging in land and capital speculation in China that seemed to violate
the Burlingame Treaty of , but had been suspended, as had his successor Wiley Wells , ex-Congressman from
Mississippi. Wells and Myers then sought redress from Congress, which was considering impeaching George
Seward, but Bailey traveled to Washington to defend his crony. Randolph Keim made a whirlwind inspection
of Far East consulates and found many similar bookkeeping irregularities. Smith , a friend of President Hayes,
about a similar embezzlement scheme operated by David B. Consul at Bangkok and his vice-consul Torrey a
Hong Kong native whose correspondence to the fired Loring Mosby accepted and read. Mosby received Grant
on April
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